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The ancient Marshallese 
art of canoe navigation has 
been at risk of extinction, 
with only a handful of mas-
ter navigators remaining. 

Traditionally Marshal-
lese are skilled open ocean 
navigators who relied on 
the stars, wave reflection 
and refraction, ocean cur-
rents, weather and explicit 
chants to navigate between 
small atolls and over vast 
ocean distances. 

RMI Historic Preserva-
tion Office staff recently 
got together with former 
Mayor of Bikini and WAM 
Director Alson Kelen to 
discuss and share some of 
his knowledge on naviga-
tion and canoe building.

The mapping of tradi-
tional navigation will not 
only focus on the naviga-
tion itself but on how that 
knowledge is passed on 
from master navigator to 
an apprentice.

“We hope to explore 
other aspects that play a 
key role in navigation such 
as the socio-economic im-
pact it has and what it has 
meant historically in the 
Marshall Islands which is 
known to have some of the 
best navigators in the Pa-
cific,” said HPO Historian 
Steve Titiml.

The focus of the proj-
ect is to better understand 
where tangible culture 
heritage can compliment 
intangible cultural heritage 
mapping. 

The intent is to be able 
to fill in the gaps where the 
physical sites and artifacts 
are not able to tell, which 
is the story or bwebwenato. 

The public is welcomed 
to stop by the office to add 
their knowledge so that 
we can paint an accurate 
picture of a culture and 
way of life that is unique to 
the people of the Marshall 
Islands, he said.

The Republic of the 
Marshall Islands His-
toric Preservation Of-
fice (HPO) is currently 
working on an Endan-
gered Culture Heritage 
Project with Secretariat 
of the Pacific Commu-
nity’s Human Develop-
ment Program.

It is part of a Eu-
ropean Union (EU) 
funded project worth 
about  F$2,092,000 
(US$1,255,200). The 
project is titled “Cultural 
Sector for Improved Human Development” and is a 
pilot project partnering with Pacific Islands Museum 
(PIMA) and involves Marshall Islands, Tuvalu, Nauru, 
Niue, Kiribati and Bougainville in Papua New Guinea.

Historian Steve Titiml attended a workshop last 
November in Fiji on mapping cultural heritage sites 
along the Coral Coast in Sigatoka. Part of the workshop 
involved a site mapping exercise in Tavuni Hill Fort, 
in the interior of Nadroga, Fiji.

I would like to apolo-
gize for pointing out only 
The Pub in contributing to 
Delap’s illegal alcohol busi-
ness environment.

Unfortunately, the illegal 
sales of alcohol are happen-
ing from takeouts nearby 
and are more frequent.

Konou Smith, Delap

Booze watch

RMI ties in with 
Pacific project

Historian 
Steve Titiml.

WAM 
Director 

Alson Kelen 
on his 

journey to 
Aur Atoll.

Pushing our 
canoe abilities
HPO 
focuses 
on WAM 
sailing 
program


